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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON SPORTS AND 

ENTERTAINMENT DEVELOPMENT FUND
May 28, 2013
1:00 p.m.
Location:  Conference Room A, Suite 425, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street

In attendance:  Council Members Matt Schellenberg (Chair), Robin Lumb and Richard Clark 
Excused: Council Member Johnny Gaffney
Also: Council Member Carter
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting Convened: 1:01 p.m.
Chairman Schellenberg convened the meeting and asked the Council Auditor’s office to give an overview of accounting for previous uses of the Sports and Entertainment Board Trust Fund.  Council Auditor Kirk Sherman said that accounting records for previous events financed by the fund are not comprehensive, so it is difficult to say anything definitive about the fund’s prior uses.

Sports and Entertainment Director Alan Verlander stated that his instructions from his first day on the job at the City in May 2012 were to get the Carrier Classic basketball game done successfully; the decision about whether to host the game or not had already been made. He reported directly to the Mayor’s Office in group meeting settings.  Paul Crawford, Deputy Director of the Office of Economic Development, stated that the then-JEDC and later OED had no role in the organization or implementation of the game, other than that Jorina Jolly, the JEDC’s finance director, may have handled some of the posting of financial transactions to the City’s ledgers.  Ted Carter, the Executive Director of the OED, is becoming more involved in oversight of the Sports and Entertainment Development Fund and the operations of the Sports and Entertainment office so that the chain of command will flow through the OED to the Mayor’s Office in the future.
Mr. Verlander stated that the Carrier Classic game was unlike most other sports events in which the City is involved in that it was not held in a City facility and was not run by SMG, the City’s sports and entertainment management company.  Planning for this year’s game is much more team oriented, with the OED, Sports and Entertainment Office, Special Events Division, Veterans, Military and Disabled Services Division, and the Finance Department all taking an active role.  Mr. Verlander noted that every sporting event the City is involved with is financed differently.  For some the City bears the expenses entirely up-front and recoups its expenses from event revenues; for some the City and the promoter split the costs and revenues; for some the promoter bears most of the costs and gets most of the revenues; for some the City gets revenue from ancillary operations (parking, concessions) but isn’t involved in the primary game expenses.

There was discussion of how the Sports and Entertainment Development Fund is going to be financed from this point forward.  CFO Ronnie Belton said that the administration is considering recommending a budget appropriation into the fund in the upcoming budget cycle.  The committee briefly discussed the $500,000 event development fund that SMG created as part of its contract renewal for operations of the City’s public venues.  Mr. Verlander noted that a decision on whether or not to host another Carrier Classic basketball game will need to be made in the next few weeks, and will depend on whether a substantial title sponsor can be signed and a television contract arranged.
The committee will meet again on June 11th at 1:00 p.m.
Meeting adjourned:  1:29 p.m.
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